

Booster Club Meeting

Monday, October 7, 2019

6:00-7:11 pm

Attendees: Tanya McClelland (president), Christi Larson (treasurer), Julie Frost (VP), Wendi Welter(Secretary), Tom Hogan

Meeting called to order at 6:00pm

- Christi(Treasurer) led The Our Father prayer
- Meeting Minutes were approved by Julie & seconded by Christi
- Financials (Christi)
 - Tanya to look into the 'purchase' of the Riverside package for the golf outing, no one was aware of BC purchasing
 - Tanya to look into the bag charge by Red Carpet that Aaron had purchased.
 - Doghouse fundraiser is at \$2380
 - Fall/Winter Sports Program profit \$1320, Julie to follow up with 10th Inning for \$75 payment
 - Gold Card profit \$7755
 - Golf Outing still pending
 - Concessions stand currently having a profit of approximately \$2000, discussion pursued on whether prices needed adjusting, and consensus was the home volleyball matches & football games have just not been attended in large numbers. Hopefully funds will increase with volleyball tourney on 10/12.
 - Merchandise profit at nearly \$8000. Will ask Julie Miller to get FB updated with current inventory.
 - Tanya & Christi advised that they were informed of any expense larger than \$5K needs to have school board pre-approval. Tom will take the 'gator-replacement' for pre-approval after getting with Joel on an actual estimate since the original one was no longer available.
 - Christi will work on re-doing the payout for the January drawing; hoping to get more winners using the same total dollar amount so not to change tax implication.
- Volleyball Nets – Wendi shared a Thank You note received from Jenni Schares, Jamie Blunt & all the volleyball players in appreciation for the new net system!
- Scratch Fundraiser – October 7-25 with delivery on Friday, November 15
 - IC will not be participating based on communication from Shelby Douglas
 - Tanya will work directly with LeighAnne on getting this sent out next week

- Concession Stand workers for VB tourney 10/12
 - Still have 9 openings, mainly later shifts
 - Wendi will have communication go to K-12 parents
- Winter Sports Apparel – Julie to check with Patty & Julie Miller to make sure this process is getting started
- Football Playoff/State/Dome shirt(s) – discussion around whether to do 1 shirt for STATE Football since the 2 initial games not in the dome are still considered State. Julie to check with Patty on thoughts & past sales.
- Popcorn Machine – group decided to replace the kettle for \$448 with the one Del already has
- Upcoming events for booster club to staff
 - Pee Wee Wrestling tournament 12/28/19
 - January Club Volleyball tournament
 - Archery Tournament first weekend of February
 - Nikki Schmit approached BC about helping with concessions & gate. Archery parents will be needed to work the actual tournament, so further discussion will be needed for what they can work in exchange.
 - General discussion around everyone doing their part, the struggles with getting everyone to work 2 shifts per participant, etc. With the addition of Archery, Track & Cross Country parents not being required to work since neither events are hosted but supported by the BC, further discussion will be held. The possibility of having ALL participants in the Arts & Sports being responsible for working. Possibility of having a signup ready at Back to School for Fall & Winter.
- Meeting adjourned at 7:11 pm

Minutes provided by Wendi Welter